



Phone: (519) 969-0742

wolfg1965@kelcom.net www.gcbpa.ca

### **NEWSLETTER May 3, 2015**

2015 BOARD

President Günther Wolf (519) 969-0742

1st Vice-President John Ganjo (519) 735-5374

2<sup>nd</sup> Vice-President/ Treasurer Franz Hauser (519) 727-5078

Secretary Rudy Feimer (519) 734-1775

Director Lorenz Dettlinger (519) 735-3407

Director Peter Ekert (519) 966-1049

Director Ewald Hesse (519) 322-2650

Director Barney W. Zimmermann (226) 783-5446

Past-President Tony Hems (519) 776-6197 Hello Members.

Please note our next meeting will be held on Sunday June 7, 2015, 10 a.m. at the Teutonia Club. Our guest will be Al Frederick, Chief of Windsor Police Services

The May 3, 2015 meeting began with Gunther Wolf thanking everyone for attending and thanking Franz Hauser, 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice-President / Treasurer GCBPA as our guest speaker.

The following agenda items were discussed;

## 1. Hospice Donations:

To date we have raised \$480

Raffle prizes for our monthly meetings as well as our Father Day Picnic are needed. Approximately 25 gifts are needed just for the Father's Day picnic. If you would like to donate a prize please contact Gunther Wolf. Please remember Father's Day Picnic is largest fundraising opportunity for this year and our year to date donations are down from last year.

# 2. General Meeting Dates for 2014:

2015 – June 7, Father's Day Picnic, June 21, Sept. 13, Oct. 4, Nov. 1 and Dec. 6

#### 3. Upcoming Guest Speakers:

Guest Speakers for:

June 7: Al Frederick: Chief of Windsor Police Services.

If you know of someone who may wish to be a guest speaker please contact Gunther Wolf.

## 4. Correspondence:

A thank you letter was received from Windsor Bulldog Disabled Sports Club on behalf of Tim Ekert for our \$300 donation to assist with Tim Ekert's upcoming weight lifting competition in South Korea. Tim is representing Canada and is the sixth time reining World Champion.

#### 5. Other:

## **Father's Day Picnic**

Sunday, June 21/15 at Pelee Island Winery in Kingsville. The attached flyer was distributed.

Teutonia Club events: a) June 13 Teutonia Golf Tournament.b) GCBPA recently declined Teutonia verbal request for a

donation to redo the hardwood floor in the hall.

**Public Publicity**: Gunther showed the new soccer jersey with our logo on the jersey for the new Westview Academy High School.

**Meet and Greet – 11 a.m. issue:** Due to the current liquor laws the Teutonia has advised alcohol cannot be served before 11 a.m. A suggestion has been to start our meetings at 11 a.m. If there are any other suggestions, please contact Gunther.

Thank you Franz Hauser for showing us a very interesting and entertaining visual Travel Presentation of your recent travels to: Germany, the Canary Islands, Portugal and North Africa. Franz where do plan on traveling next so we can look forward to your next presentation?

Happy Birthday to the following:

Neil De Goey (June 24)